
   
 

 

Crabtree Junior School 
10th May 2019 

 

The blogs 

Please be aware we are currently having technical difficulties with some year group blogs – we will notify you when your 
year group blog is available.  We appreciate your patience.  

 

Weekly timetables 

If you would like to see the current weekly ‘overview’ Literacy and mathematics plan for your child’s class, please visit 
the school website at: 

http://www.crabtreejm.herts.sch.uk/teaching_learning/timetables.html 
 

 

 

Diary Reminders 

 

Monday 13 May 

Year 3 Swimming  

 

Wednesday 15 May 

3:15pm – Book Fair 

Year 4 Tri-Golf 

 

Thursday 16 May 

3:15pm – Book Fair 

 

 

 

School Letters 

PA News 

PA Poster Competition 

PA Parents Summer Disco 

 

Flyers sent home 

    

 

PA Second Hand 
Uniform Shop Opening 
Times 

Friday 17 May 

Friday 7 June 

 
Dear Parents & Carers 

What has happened to the weather? I fear that by asking for sun cream and 
hats, I might have jinxed us and we will now have months of rain - I do hope 
not! 

This week we had a photographer with us taking photos for our new school 
website. Luckily, the sun appeared and we were able to showcase the school 
at its best. It was a great day and I must admit I felt extremely proud of all the 
children. They were all very keen to be in the photos, but also beamed with 
pride when showing off their work or skills. Through taking the photos and 
spending time walking around the school, it was clear how happy, friendly and 
polite our children are. Something that visitors always point out when they 
have a look around the school.  

I am looking forward to seeing the photos and continuing to develop our new 
school website – it will be great! 

It was lovely to have an opportunity to talk to some more parents at the parent 
forum this week. I really do value these meetings and enjoy having the chance 
to talk about the school; the exciting things that we are already doing and the 
plans we have for the future. We talked about everything, from challenging the 
more able to improving the toilets! One parent made a very valid and 
interesting comment – they felt that it is often very easy to feel negative and 
question certain issues when only faced with parent complaints and 
playground chat. They felt that when they have an opportunity to talk to staff 
first hand at events, they then feel full of confidence that the staff are doing a 
great job, despite the challenges, for all the children. I cannot emphasise 
enough how important it is that, if you ever have a question or hear something 
that worries you, you touch base with your class teacher and talk to them. 
More often than not, as this parent quite rightly said, it is simply playground 
chat.  

I am very grateful that we have such a positive and supportive community at 
Crabtree and I do not take the support of the parents for granted.  

The children have continued to impress us with their talents this week. Year 4 
took part in their District football and District tennis tournaments. All the 
children did extremely well and showed brilliant sportsmanship. The football 
team fought hard and were unlucky not to go through to the next round. The 
tennis team finished champions! Well 
done to all the children – a brilliant 
achievement. 

Year 4 Birch have also wowed us with 
their confidence this week. Their class 
assembly was full of interesting 
information and they clearly loved sharing 
what they have learnt. The singing and 
dancing was particularly entertaining!   

 



    

 

 

   Crabtree Community 
Noticeboard 

Please note that these notices are 
provided as a community service and 
Crabtree Junior does not take 
responsibility for or seek to endorse any 
of the advertisements printed in this 
section. 

 

E-Flyers 

Sustainability Festival 
 
Monkey Music 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Click on the WisePay logo for 

online school payments; or the 

Spend and Raise logo below to 

raise funds for the PA when you 

shop online 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week our Year 6’s will complete their SATs. They are a truly wonderful 
group of children and their determination and resilience is remarkable. The 
whole school community wishes them the very best luck and I know that they 
will all do brilliantly.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

     Miss E Simmons 

Head of School 

Mental Health 

SATs don’t measure sports,  
SATs don’t measure art, 
SATs don’t measure music,  
Or the kindness in your heart. 
 
SATs don’t see your beauty, 
SATs don’t know your worth, 
SATs don’t see the reasons 
You were put upon this earth.  
 

SATs don’t see your magic, 
How you make others smile, 
SATs don’t know how quickly, 
You can run a mile. 
 

SATs don’t hear your laughter, 
Or see you’ve come this far, 
SATs are just a tiny glimpse, 
Of who you really are. 
 

So sitting at your table, 
With a pencil and your test, 
Remember SATs aren’t who you are,  
Remember you’re the best! 
 
Attendance 

 

http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/charity-web/charity/finalCharityHomepage.action?charityId=1009753
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/schools/hertfordshire/CrabTreeJunior/wisepay.htm


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trust Twitter Page 

The Crabtree Academy Trust now has a twitter page @CrabtreeTrust. It will 
have regular updates, be used to make connections and promote our work 
and generally demonstrate how wonderful we are. It will also encourage others 
to talk to us professionally allowing us to collaborate and grow. Please follow 
us. 

 

House Competition – Photography 

Congratulations to everyone who entered our photography competition.  The 
standard was amazing. The judges were impressed by the very talented 
photographers we have in school.   

Please see below a selection of entries. 

 

         

           

 

                      

         

           

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

Congratulations to our winners 

Lower School – Annabel Styles, Luke Vos & Isaac Armiger 

Upper School – Toby Brett, Amy Styant & Charlotte Ahmed 

House Points 

Every child who entered won 5 points for their house, the winners 20 points. 

1
st
 Place – Red – 170 points 

2
nd

 Place – Green – 165 points 

3
rd

 Place – Yellow – 90 points 

4
th
 Place – Blue – 80 points. 

SATs Week – forgotten items 

Our Year 6 children are sitting their SATs papers next week.  This means that 
the office staff will have limited access around the building during the morning.  
We will be unable to deliver PE Kits, drinks bottles etc so please make sure 
your child has what they need before they leave home.  Thank you.   

Old Newspapers 

We would appreciate donations of any old newspapers please.  These are 
used for art lessons and all year groups are running short. 

Please remember we are also still collecting plastic bottles.  Thank you.  

Year 4 Football Tournament 

 

Tuesday afternoon the Year 4 boy’s football team went to Sauncey Wood for 
the District Tournament.   In their group they won 3 games, drew 1 and lost 1 
so narrowly missed out on a place in the semi-finals by 1 goal!  The boys 
demonstrated great sportsmanship, and demonstrated the skills they have 
been practising in training.   

Year 4 District Mini Tennis 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us: 

Crabtree Junior School  

Crabtree Lane  

Harpenden 

AL5 5PU 

www.crabtreejm.herts.sch.uk  

Telephone: 01582 623501 

admin@crabtreejm.herts.sch.uk 
governors@crabtreejm.herts.sch.uk 

On Wednesday we went to Roundwood Park School to take part in the Year 4 
Mini tennis competition. Our team did fantastically well. Winning matches 
against Woodend, Killigrew and the Grove. We drew 2 games both against 
Roundwood and then went on to play Prae Wood in the final. 

Our team played brilliantly with some exciting rallies and we were thrilled to 
win 3 out of the 4 games giving us the match and the medals!  

The children will now play in the County School games at Oaklands College on 
Friday 5

th
 July. 

Rugby Success 

Well done to all the Crabtree children who played in the Rugby Tour that took 
place in Chichester last weekend.  Congratulations to Charlie and his team 
who won the overall trophy for the HRFC U11 squad.   

 

 

    Stars of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cedar Leo for fabulous participation in maths lessons.   

Rowan Daniel for great enthusiasm in maths.   

Ash Ollie for his great participation in all lessons this week – 
well done! 

Birch Abhishta for consistent high effort in all lessons. 

Teak Alfie for persevering and always trying his best in all 
lessons, but especially in reading comprehension. 

Redwood Sophie for excellent participation in class discussions this 
week. 

Elm Ella for coming back from Easter so ready to learn and up 
for a challenge. 

Elder Ella for improved focus and challenging herself in her 
narrative writing. 

Rainbow Room 

Henry – for really good work this week! 

     Sports Champion – Lower School 

Aditya in Cedar for the most amazing improvement in his running – well done! 

Sports Champion – Upper School 

Luisa in Teak for always being a fantastic role model – well done 

   
 



 

 

For further information about events at Crabtree Junior School – including term dates and copies of previous newsletters – please 
visit the school website at www.crabtreejm.herts.sch.uk 

If you have any comments on the newsletter or items for the Noticeboard, please contact the School Office. 
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